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Rockingham-Strafford County 
FSA Office 

629 Calef Highway 
Epping, NH 03042 
 
Phone: 603-679-4656 x 2 
Fax: 1-855-428-0327 

County Executive Director: 
Carol Sargent 
carol.sargent@nh.usda.gov 

Program Technician: 
Alanna Davis 
alanna.davis@nh.usda.gov 

Farm Loan Manager: 
Rebecca Davis 
rebecca.davis@nh.usda.gov 

County Committee: 
Dick Babcock – Chair 
Judy Merrill - Vice-Chair 
Mary Current – Member 
Dan Hicks – Member 

CED Notes 

County Committee Elections: The nomination period has begun to elect 2 
representatives to the county committee! A member is needed in each of the 
two local administrative areas up for election: LAA 2(Somersworth, 
Rollinsford, Dover, Madbury, Durham, Lee and Newmarket) and LAA 3 
(Strafford, Barrington, Northwood, Nottingham and Deerfield). Farmers in 
Rockingham and Strafford are represented by a 5 member committee who 
meet throughout the year to provide input for local administration of federal 
farm programs, approve payments, make recommendations to the state 
committee and oversee the county office, among other things. The deadline 
to either nominate yourself or someone else is August 1.  

Acreage reports: Have you finished planting? Please remember that acreage 
reports are due on Monday, July 17 for all annually planted crops and some 
perennial crops. Please don’t wait until the last minute as we need time to 
complete the report and get your signature before the deadline.  

Still wondering about text alerts? You can now receive text messages on 
your cell phone regarding important deadlines, reporting requirements and 
updates. To subscribe, text NHRockingham to FSANOW (372-669). 
Standard text messaging rates apply. Participants may unsubscribe at any 
time. 
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Glenn Pierce - Member  

Next County Committee 
Meeting: Sept. 18th @ 12:30 pm 

FSFL news: Maple syrup is now eligible for Farm Storage Facility Loans.  

Have a great growing season! 

- Carol 

 

 

Census of Agriculture Countdown Begins for America's 
Farmers and Ranchers 

America’s farmers and ranchers will soon have the opportunity to strongly represent agriculture in their 
communities and industry by taking part in the 2017 Census of Agriculture. Conducted every five years by 
the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) National Agricultural Statistics Service (NASS), the census, to 
be mailed at the end of this year, is a complete count of all U.S. farms, ranches, and those who operate 
them. 

The Census of Agriculture highlights land use and ownership, operator characteristics, production practices, 
income and expenditures, and other topics. The 2012 Census of Agriculture revealed that over three million 
farmers operated more than two million farms, spanning over 914 million acres. This was a four percent 
decrease in the number of U.S. farms from the previous census in 2007. However, agriculture sales, income, 
and expenses increased between 2007 and 2012. This telling information and thousands of other agriculture 
statistics are a direct result of responses to the Census of Agriculture. 

Producers who are new to farming or did not receive a Census of Agriculture in 2012 still have time to sign 
up to receive the 2017 Census of Agriculture report form by visiting www.agcensus.usda.gov and clicking on 
the ‘Make Sure You Are Counted’ button through June. NASS defines a farm as any place from which $1,000 
or more of agricultural products were produced and sold, or normally would have been sold, during the 
census year (2017). 

 

Breaking New Ground 

Agricultural producers are reminded to consult with FSA and NRCS before breaking out new ground for 
production purposes as doing so without prior authorization may put a producer’s federal farm program 
benefits in jeopardy. This is especially true for land that must meet Highly Erodible Land (HEL) and Wetland 
Conservation (WC) provisions.   

Producers with HEL determined soils are required to apply tillage, crop residue and rotational requirements 
as specified in their conservation plan.    

Producers should notify FSA as a first point of contact prior to conducting land clearing or drainage type 
projects to ensure the proposed actions meet compliance criteria such as clearing any trees to create new 
cropland, then these areas will need to be reviewed to ensure such work will not risk your eligibility for 
benefits.   

Landowners and operators complete the form AD-1026 - Highly Erodible Land Conservation (HELC) and 
Wetland Conservation (WC) Certification to identify the proposed action and allow FSA to determine whether 
a referral to Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) for further review is necessary.    

 

USDA Offers Targeted Farm Loan Funding for Underserved 
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Groups and Beginning Farmers 

The USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) reminds producers that FSA offers targeted farm ownership and farm 
operating loans to assist underserved applicants as well as beginning farmers and ranchers.   

USDA defines underserved applicants as a group whose members have been subjected to racial, ethnic, or 
gender prejudice because of their identity as members of the group without regard to their individual qualities. 
For farm loan program purposes, targeted underserved groups are women, African Americans, American 
Indians and Alaskan Natives, Hispanics and Asians and Pacific Islanders.  

Underserved or beginning farmers and ranchers who cannot obtain commercial credit from a bank can apply 
for either FSA direct loans or guaranteed loans. Direct loans are made to applicants by FSA. Guaranteed 
loans are made by lending institutions who arrange for FSA to guarantee the loan. FSA can guarantee up to 
95 percent of the loss of principal and interest on a loan. The FSA guarantee allows lenders to make 
agricultural credit available to producers who do not meet the lender's normal underwriting criteria.   

The direct and guaranteed loan program provides for two types of loans:  farm ownership loans and farm 
operating loans. In addition to customary farm operating and ownership loans, FSA now offers Microloans 
through the direct loan program. The focus of Microloans is on the financing needs of small, beginning 
farmer, niche and non-traditional farm operations. Microloans are available for both ownership and operating 
finance needs. To learn more about microloans, visit www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans.   

To qualify as a beginning producer, the individual or entity must meet the eligibility requirements outlined for 
direct or guaranteed loans. Additionally, individuals and all entity members must have operated a farm for 
less than 10 years. Applicants must materially or substantially participate in the operation.   

For more information on FSA’s farm loan programs and targeted underserved and beginning farmer 
guidelines, visit www.fsa.usda.gov/farmloans. 

 

Persons with disabilities who require accommodations to attend or participate in this meeting should contact 
Carol Sargent at 603-679-4656 extension 2 or Federal Relay Service at 1-800-877-8339.  

 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: 
USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., 
SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 
(Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 

 

http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTcwNjI3Ljc1MTU2NzYxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE3MDYyNy43NTE1Njc2MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2ODkxMTQ3JmVtYWlsaWQ9c3VzYW4uc3RldmVuc0BuaC51c2RhLmdvdiZ1c2VyaWQ9c3VzYW4uc3RldmVuc0BuaC51c2RhLmdvdiZ0YXJnZXRpZD0mZmw9JmV4dHJhPU11bHRpdmFyaWF0ZUlkPSYmJg==&&&102&&&http://www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTcwNjI3Ljc1MTU2NzYxJm1lc3NhZ2VpZD1NREItUFJELUJVTC0yMDE3MDYyNy43NTE1Njc2MSZkYXRhYmFzZWlkPTEwMDEmc2VyaWFsPTE2ODkxMTQ3JmVtYWlsaWQ9c3VzYW4uc3RldmVuc0BuaC51c2RhLmdvdiZ1c2VyaWQ9c3VzYW4uc3RldmVuc0BuaC51c2RhLmdvdiZ0YXJnZXRpZD0mZmw9JmV4dHJhPU11bHRpdmFyaWF0ZUlkPSYmJg==&&&103&&&http://www.fsa.usda.gov/farmloans

